
 

 

City of Hadley 
Council Minutes 
8 October 2018 

 
Present:  Rick Like, Henry Veldhuisen, Nick Pieske, Bonnie Petersen, Judy LaBoda 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 by Mayor Like 
 
Guests:  Bob & Audrey Wornson, Steve Telekamp, Donna M., Brycen Johnson  
 
Bob Wornson has shut off the water at the Ball Park and the bathrooms.  He said there are keys missing 
and a shut off wrench for the curb stop in the treatment plant in the NW corner of the old part of the 
building, the one for water main shutoff is 9’ long.   (Dave Voss, Doug Brinks, Dwayne Spartz, Darren 
Haroldson, Jeff Zins have keys).    
 
Sheriff Telekamp –review of completion of ordinances.   The conversation was about some strange 
vehicles parking at different places in town.  Advice was to get license plate numbers and call it in.  “If 
you see something suspicious, say something!”   
 
Brycen Johnson:  There is an old blade that is in the storage shed it could be sold.  The trimmer is 
missing.  There are many dishes in there that could be tossed.  Bonnie will ask Bob if he has all of his 
stuff out of the shed.    
 
Review of September minutes:  approved. 
 
Review of liquor fund: approved 
 
Myron talked with Tim Bergeson about the A/C and he said the furnace will accommodate a new 
heavier A/C unit for the liquor store.  The proposal is $8600 for 2 A/C condensers.  Myron will talk to 
Mike Lund for another bid.  Pool and darts are starting.   
 
Review of general fund:  approved 
 
Review of Sewer & Water:  approved - there are 2 residences that will have their water bills submitted 
to the County to be applied to the taxes.   
 
Old Business: 

• Silt removal from the basin was done by the City of Slayton.   

• Henry mentioned that it may be a good idea to cement the alley behind the liquor store.  
Someone will get in touch with Steve Beek for an estimate. 

• A Certified Letter to Teresa Hughes was sent regarding removal of the dead tree on her 
property; it has not been accepted by her.  Rick will talk with Merlyn about the city removing the 
tree. 

• Bonnie spoke with Gordy Swan about blowing the snow; Gordy would like to speak with Dale 
about using a blower as it is more expensive to remove the snow.   

• Darren Haroldson – water flushing- there was a valve that he didn’t know about and he will do it 
again on Friday.   



 

 

• Service door & trimmer – Henry will talk to Walt Kautz about the service door to see if it can be 
repaired or if it should be replaced. 

• Park & Rec – non-profit –no update at this time. 

• Nick will take the dock out. 
 

 
New Business: 

• 2019 Budget and Tax Proposal - was submitted to the County for $40,000 initially.  
 
Motion by Henry and Bonnie to adjourn. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Judy LaBoda – City Clerk 
 
 
  
 
 


